
Monday, January 27, 2025 7:30pm  
Recreation Commission Minutes  

Members Present, Briggs, Brubaker, Ganim, Gawlik, and Hanna.  
Members Absent: Boulware, Lazaridis 

Also Present: Rachele Engle, Luis Pena, Jamie Mewhinney, Rhonda Miko, Brian Kardos, 
and Carolyn Jatsek 
 
Appointment of Vice-Chairman: 
A motion was made by Ganim, seconded by Hanna to open the floor for nominations for Vice-
Chairman.   
 
Lazaridis was nominated by Gawlik,and seconded by Hanna 
 
A motion to close nominations was made by Ganim, and seconded by Gawlik  
 
A motion to accept the nominations was made by Ganim and seconded by Hanna 
Minutes:  
Approval of December 2, 2024 Minutes; Motioned by Ganim, seconded by Hanna 
 
Mayor’s Report:    
No Report 
 
Council Report:  
No Report 

Director’s Report:   
Director Engle reported that the  kids acting program has been growing. The end of the 
session performance will be held on February 22nd and 23rd at Old Town Hall.  Welcome to 
Brian Kardos, and thank you for taking over the volunteer positions as head of the CVYO. 
Registration for the Mother Son Dance will open up on February 1st.   
 
Athletic Area Report:  
Youth Basketball has 3 weeks left in the regular season.  Men’s Basketball has just completed it’s 
3rd week and will go through mid-April concluding with a tournament.  Rachele, Carolyn, Brian 
Kardos, and Jamie met with the heads of all the CVYO programs and also had a scheduling 
meeting for spring sports.  
Registration is currently open for little dribblers, PeeWee Basketball, Youth Volleyball Clinic, and 
soccer will open on February 1st. 
 
Aquatic Area Report:  
Winter Learn to Swim programs are mid-way through their session.  LTS is being held on 
Saturday morning, KNC is on Wednesdays and the swim clinic is running on Monday evenings.  
Spring registration will begin on February 1st and lessons will be on Monday and Wednesday in 
April.  The last High School Swim meet was last Wednesday but the team will continue to practice 
through February.  There are only 3 lifeguard training classes left before summer, March 
weekends, Spring Break and April Weekends.  
 



 
 
Fitness Area Report: 
Gina will be coming back Saturdays beginning February 1st to her class. The Barre instructors are 
offering a free class on Monday Feb 10th and Wednesday Feb 12th, you must pre-register. 
Things have been a little bit busier in fitness this past month.  Line Dancing and Senior classes are 
maxing out with 30 people regularly. 

CVYO Report:  
Brian reported that his is still getting his hands around the CVYO and he realizes he has big shoes 
to fill.   Spring sports are doing pre-season conditioning.  Basketball’s season goes through 
February concluding with the Bees Tournament at the end of the month.   
The Commission thanked Brian for stepping into the role. 
 

Old Business:   
A brief update on Kids Quarters was given.  All of the equipment has been ordered.  The 
installation project is scheduled to be advertised on January 30th, with a bid opening on February 
21st, and awarded at the March 4th Council Meeting.  The project could start as soon as March 
10th, and hoping for completion by July 1st or sooner.   

New Business:  
No new Business.  
 
Public Comments: 
No public comments 

Adjournment:  
Motioned by Ganim, seconded by Hanna at 7:46pm 

Respectfully submitted by Carolyn Jatsek 
 


